
 

Predicting Receipt of VAC Disability Benefits 

Executive Summary 
 
Objective 
To identify factors available in existing VAC and DND administrative databases that 
predict Canadian Forces personnel and Veterans becoming disability benefit clients of 
VAC. The factors could then be used in the development of screening tools to identify 
serving and former Canadian Forces members who are likely to require VAC services. 
 
Method 
A literature review was conducted to identify factors associated with becoming a 
disability program client or being released for medical reasons. Citations were 
opportunistically collected. The list of factors was compared to administrative data 
available in DND and VAC electronic databases. Logistic regression analysis was used 
to determine the association between common factors and becoming a VAC CF 
disability benefit client. The factors were tested on a population of 43,157 Regular Force 
personnel released from the CF over the 10 year period from April 1, 1998 to March 31, 
2008. Models were run for the total population and two sub-groups of the population: 
the population for which the number of deployments to Special Duty Areas (SDA) was 
known, and the population who completed a transition interview.  
 
Results 
Almost 30% of CF members released from the Regular Forces from April 1, 1998 to 
March 31, 2008 were VAC disability program clients by March 2009. Twenty two factors 
associated with medical release or with receipt of disability program benefits were 
indentified in the literature of which nine were available in the DND or VAC 
administrative data. Among the total population and two subgroups of the population, 
medical release increased the odds of becoming a VAC disability benefit client by 
between 6.8 and 21.2 times those not medically released. Each additional service in an 
SDA was found to increase the odds of becoming a client by 2.2 and poor self-reported 
mental health and physical health at the time of the transition interview increased the 
odds by 1.9 and 2.0. Those in non-officer ranks at release were more likely to be a 
client than officers. Males were between 1.3 times and 1.4 more likely than females to 
become VAC disability benefit clients. Canadian Forces personnel who served for 
shorter periods of time were less likely to be VAC disability benefit clients compared to 
those who served for 20 years or more. Younger Veterans were less likely to become 
VAC disability benefit clients compared to older Veterans.   
 
Conclusion 
This study identified some administrative database variables associated with CF 
personnel becoming VAC disability benefit program clients. Further research is required 
to better understand relationships between these factors, and the potential utility of the 
results of this study for enhancing the transition interview process and informing 
monitoring and outreach strategies.  

 


